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Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 81ST LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 22, 2009

TO: Honorable Craig Estes, Chair, Senate Committee on Agriculture & Rural Affairs 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB682 by Eltife (Relating to participation in an animal identification system.), As 
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

This legislation amends Section 161.056 of the Texas Agriculture Code to make any National Animal 
Identification (NAIS) consistent state animal identification program in Texas remain a voluntary 
program unless the United States Department of Agriculture imposes a mandatory national animal 
identification system.  This includes notice on the registration form that the program is voluntary, and 
allows a registrant to unregister at any time. If adopted, these changes will become effective on 
September 1, 2009.

If adopted, this legislation would require the Animal Health Commission to prepare  a mail out 
allowing those participating in the voluntary premises registration and animal identification program 
to opt out of the NAIS  program. The Animal Health Commission estimates the cost of the mail out to 
be $25,000.  This cost would not have a significant impact on the operating costs of the Animal Health 
Commission.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 551 Department of Agriculture, 554 Animal Health Commission
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